
SABRE SPRINGS PLANNING GROUP 

 

MINUTES 

May 16, 2001 

 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Rick Smith. 

 

ROLL CALL 

Baker, Barbara 

Graham, Michael 

Grover, Barbara 

Smith, Rick 

Ward, Downey 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Upon a motion by Downey Ward and a second by Barbara Grover, the minutes from the 

May meeting were unanimously approved.   
 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

Chairman Rick Smith reported on the following items and correspondence received: 

 

 Received information regarding the upcoming Community Orientation Workshop. 

 Received letter from the City regarding local traffic related improvements. 

 Received an invitation to a party given by the City for Planning Group members. 

 Received agenda for SANDAG’s SR 67/125 Corridor Study Technical Advisory 

Committee meeting. 

 Invitation to CCDC’s “Good to the Core” party on May 17
th

. 

 Information regarding SANDAG’s regional accomplishments and challentes. 

 There will be a meeting of local Planning Groups on June 6
th

 at the Double tree.  The 

City will make a presentation on the General Plan update. 

 Richard Frost has resigned from the Planning Board.  He has moved out of the area. 

 

POLICE REPORT 

Officer Lennon provided a crime report for the month.  There have been several recent 

robberies at ATM machines and the Savon in Rancho Bernardo.  Officer Lennon also 

reported that the community “speed sign” should be up and running by the end of the 

month. 

 

REPORT FROM COUNCIL DISTRICT 5 OFFICE 

Nikki Balolong reported that Councilmember Maienschein has launched an online 

newsletter which is now available on the District 5 webpage. She also noted that there 

will be a community clean up scheduled in coordination with the recreation center for 

sometime in July and that the pot holes near the intersection of Poway Road and Sabre 



Springs Parkway have been fixed.  Finally it was noted that a ribbon cutting ceremony for 

the tot lot had been scheduled for June 2
nd

. 

 

REPORT FROM ASSEMBLYWOMAN ZETTEL’S OFFICE 

K.C. Stang from Assemblywoman Zettel’s office introduced himself to Planning Board 

members and invited them to call him with any state related matters.  He also passed out 

a newsletter highlighting Assemblywoman Zettel’s recent activities. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

  

A. Miramar Flight Operations 

Barbara Baker reported that Sabre Springs will probably see an increase in marine 

helicopter/airplane activities as June gloom will likely push aircraft away from the coast. 

 

B. Recreation Council 

None. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

None. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

A.  Scripps Ranch Community Service Center 
 

Clay Bingham from the City reported that the Scripps Ranch Service Center is one of 

fifteen service centers that opened in September.  Through the service centers, the City is 

trying to bring City government services to local communities.  The center in Scripps 

Ranch serves the communities of Scripps Ranch, Peñasquitos, Mira Mesa, and Sabre 

Springs.  Citizens can take care of a number of City related business matters at the 

service centers rather than having to drive downtown.  Services provided at these centers 

include, but are not limited to, bill payments, parking citation payments and appeals, 

minor permit application assistance, etc.  Public documents are also available for review 

at these centers.  Clay encouraged people to call the center at (858) 538-8200 with any 

questions they might have. 
 

PUBLIC INPUT 

Kevin Guy reported that the City conducted a review of the Peñasquitos trunk sewer and 

it is in need of rehabilitation work.  He also reported that the Legacy project was 

ministerially approved by City staff. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

Upon a motion by Marian Pedrin and a second by Barbara Grover, the Board voted 

unanimously to adjourn the meeting. 

 


